

FROM THE DESK OF PRINCIPAL GROFUTT PCHS NEWS





MARCH EVENTS

- 1- Long Lunch
- 5-5-8pm Parent/Teacher's Conferences
 - 6pm Spring Sports Meeting
- 11- Spring Sports Begin
 - 6:30pm School Board Meeting
- 15-25- Close-up to Washington DC
- **20-** Early Out @ 1:30 (k-1-busses run at 1:30)
- 21- Finals for periods 3 & 4
- 22- Finals for peiods 1&2
 - End of Quarter 6/ Semester 3
 - Early Out @ Noon (busses run at 3:15)
- 25- PAC Meeting @ 6:30
- **27-** Spring Sports Pics
 - PNA Survey for all studens
- 28- April 2- No School for Spring Break

FEBRUARY STUDENT OF THE MONTH





February's student of the month is sophomore Hazel Rubink! Hazel is a very hard worker who cares a lot about the quality of her work. She is fun to have in class and has a great sense of humor. She is also willing to help out whenever she is asked.







MARCH SCHOLARSHIP DUE DATES

3.1.24- Evan Johnston Memorial

3.15.24- Clerk & Recorder's

3.15.24- Horatio Alger Foundation

3.15.24- MT Communicaty Foundation

3.25.24- Blackfoot Communications

4.1.24- Charles Mclean & James Douglas Memorial

4.12.24- DLEA Scholarship

All scholarship applications can be found by the PCHS front office or on the spread sheet linked in the above QR code.

PARENT/TEACHER'S CONFERENCES



Join us on March 5 from 5-8 pm to visit with your child's teachers! We will only have in-person conferences this semester and we hope to see all of you here. Please also feel free to bring your child with you and they can talk through their learning with you and their teachers



ACTIVITIES & ADIVSORS

Give us your feedback and enter a drawing for a 24-25 activity pass Fandom- Mr Cotton FCCLA- Mrs. Perkins FFA- Mr. Lombardi Ukulele Club- Mrs. Herrin Student Council- Mrs. Hunter National Honor Society- Mrs. Hunter World Quest- Mr. Schalk

IN THE KNOW....













WEEKLY WARDEN

SCHOOL POLICIES

EVENT CALENDAR

HANDBOOKS

INFINITE CAMPUS

ANNOUNCEMENTS

SENIOR PARENTS

Graduation will be here before you know it. Here is what you can do to prepare this month:

- 1. Check with your child on **scholarships** they have applied for and make sure they are tracking this in their rolling portfolio
- Check with the college or program your child is attending next year to ensure you have completed everything they need from you.
- 3. Check your child's **transcript** in Infinite Campus and ensure everything looks correct
- 4. Check your child's **grades** to ensure they are on track for graduation
- 5. Make sure your child has shared their **senior picture** with our journalism team. These can be emailed to kbiere@pchs.dl.kl2.mt.us or brought to the office.
- 6. If going to college, students should be applying for **housing**.
- 7. Complete FAFSA!



JUNIOR PARENTS

ACT is coming up on April 10! Here is what you need to know:

Preparing for the Test

- Read through the booklet sent home with your child carefully
- Checkout test prep books from the library
- Set time with your child to take online practice tests
- Make sure your child gets lots of rest in the days prior to the test.
- Ensure that you don't have any appointments or other things scheduled for April 10.

On the Day of the Test

- Make sure your child eats a good breakfast
- Students must be in their seats by 8am
- Students may only have approved calculators
- Students may bring food and water, but it must stay outside the testing room
- Students will not have a lunch-time scheduled during the test, but will have snacks provided at breaks
- Students will be released as soon as the test session is complete (around 1pm)

FRESHMAN AND SOPHOMORE PARENTS

March Conversations to have with your child:

- 1. Ask your child to go through the 4F's worksheet they completed in January advisement. Pay particular attention to your child's self-assessment of their academic behaviors and their test score goals for May testing.
- 2. Look at your child's transcript in Infinite Campus and talk with them about their grades so far this year. If they failed any classes, ask them about their plan to recover that credit . Remind them that their fall eligibility for sports is contingent on their final grades this school year.
- 3. Ask your child what classes they selected for next year (they did this in January)
- 4. Check in with their mental health and share any concerns with Ms. VanBeek. This can be a very stressful time of year!

FEBRUARY WONDERFUL WARDENS

ALYSSA DAHL (helping a staff member)
PAYTON HOLLOWAY (cleaning up after others)
SIENNA LAKE (making PCHS a cleaner place)
JOSEPH STRAUB (helping a student in need)
JEREMIAH DAVIS (cleaning up after others)
SHAWN LOMBARDI (helping a student)
PAUL PAVLIK (pitching in to help staff)
TYREL SMITH (helping a staff member)
RHYAN COLEMAN (helping staff members)

CLARA GRAVELEY (stepping in to help)
CALEB GRIECO (helping the custodial staff)

KATIE JOHNSON (helping to organize & clean)

TRISTEN JOHNSON (helping remove snow)

MADISON RHODEN (helping remove snow and helping with farm chores)

ISABELLA HANSEN (improving time management skills)

JACOB HANSEN (showing kindness to other students)

TANNER HANSEN (using skills to assist with the yearbook)